OFFICE OF DR MANIE SCHOEMAN (MP) 

CCHAIRPERSON: JOINT STANDING COMMITTEE ON DEFENCE

18 June 2008

The Honourable Baleka Mbete, MP Speaker: National Assembly 

PARLIAMENT

Dear Honourable Madam Speaker

EMPLOYMENTS: SANDF

At the most recent meeting of the Joint Standing Committee on Defence on 18 June 2008, eleven letters concerning abovementioned served before the committee.

The letters were written by the Honourable President in terms of Section 201 (3) of the Constitution which reads as follows:

When the defence force is employed for any purpose mentioned in subsection (2), the President must inform

Parliament, promptly and in appropriate detail, of-

(a) the reasons for the employment of the defence force;

(b) any place where the force is being employed;

(c) the number of people involved; and

(d) the period for which the force is expected to be employed.

The Committee has on various occasions expressed its concern regarding the time lapse between the writing of said letters and when they are referred to the committee.

Section 201 (4) of the Constitution reads as follows:

If Parliament does not sit during the first seven days after the defence force is employed as envisaged in subsection (2), the President must provide the information required in subsection (3) to the appropriate oversight committee.

Although this section seems to imply that it should be a relatively fast process, the Joint Standing Committee however, has never received these communiques directly. It is not clear how the latter route should be handled procedurally and your advice in this regard would be appreciated.

The committee also has certain concerns regarding the principle contained in these Constitutional guidelines, as well as certain procedural imperatives.

According to the Constitution, the President neither seeks nor needs the permission of Parliament to sanction such deployments, as he must only merely "inform" Parliament The question arises therefore, what the actual Parliamentary oversight role is, and in affect that of the JSCD.

Does Parliament have the authority to reject such deployment and, if not, is it not an impingement of the principle of separation of powers of the Executive and the Legislative? It would be appreciated if you could provide the committee with your legal opinion.

It is also of concern that most of these referrals, if not all, have a cost implication to the fiscus and Parliament is expected to sanction them without knowledge of what the relevant costs might be. This places Parliament in an invidious position, as it is accountable to the tax payer.

In addition these deployments are often politically motivated and as such, should they not preferably be sanctioned by Parliament prior to deployment, as is the case in most establishment democracies.

The committee has also expressed the need for a short debate when the latest committee report regarding the employment of the SANDF is tabled. The Committee would also appreciate it if the debate could be accommodated in the Parliamentary programme.

Thank you for your kind attention. I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours faithfully,

CHAIRPERSON DR~SCHOEMAN,MP

CC: Mr F Bhengu, MP
: Chairperson - PC on Defence

The Honourable MJ Mahlangu, MP : Chairperson of the NCOP
